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Redistricting Advisory Committee 

 

 
 

REDISTRICTING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 15, 2021 
 
The San Joaquin County Redistricting Advisory Committee met in regular session on September 15, 2021 
at 3:00 PM, at Tracy City Hall, Council Chambers, 333 Civic Center Plaza, Tracy, CA 
 
The meeting was called to order by Stephen DeBrum, Chair. 
  
The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was given. 
 
Roll Call: 
(present) Primary Members 
 (D5) Stephen DeBrum, Chair 
 (D4) Pamela Eibeck, Vice-Chair 
 (D5) Alice English 
 (D2) Anne Baird 
 (D1) Bob Mooney 
 (D3) James Grunsky 
 (D3) Mike Morowit 
 (D2) Mitchell Oster 
 (D1) Oscar Valdez 
  
 Alternate Members 
 (D1) AngelAnn Flores 
 (D2) Esau Hernandez 
 (D3) Steve White 
 (D4) Mary Joan (Mamie) Starr 
 (D5) Richard Silverman 
  
 County Staff 
 Zoey Merrill, County Counsel 
  
 Mo Hatef, County Administrators Office 
  
 Glen Fowler, Supervisorial Redistricting Project Manager 
  
 Community Development Department 
 David Kwong, Director of Community Development 
 David Bollinger, GIS Program Manager 
 Sonia Serrano, Administrative Assistant 
  
(absent) (D4) Summer Pennino - Excused 
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APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: 
 
 
1. Minutes from August 17, 2021 
 

MOTION: 
 

It was moved, seconded (Mike Morowit / Anne Baird), and passed with a vote of 9 - 0 - 1 to: 
 

1. Approve and accept the minutes. 
 

VOTE: 
 

AYES NOES:  

X  (D4) Pamela Eibeck 

X  (D5) Alice English 

X  (D2) Anne Baird 

X  (D1) Bob Mooney 

X  (D3) James Grunsky 

X  (D3) Mike Morowit 

X  (D2) Mitchell Oster 

X  (D1) Oscar Valdez 

  (D4) Summer Pennino 

X  (D5) Stephen DeBrum 

 
ABSENT:   Summer Pennino 

 
 
MEETING SUMMARY: 
 
Chair DeBrum introduced Mitchell Oster representing District 2. 
 
Glen Fowler, Supervisorial Redistricting Project Manager, provided a Public Comment Compilation 
Summary which included a request for a presentation to the Stockton Younger Women’s Task Force that 
was sent to the Redistricting e-mail account.  Ms. Eibeck indicated she followed up with Monica Miranda, 
Director of Policy for Stockton Younger Women’s Task Force and they have scheduled to meet on 
Thursday, September 23rd. 
 
An e-mail was also received from Byron Alvarez, Program Chairman with the Tracy Rotary Club, 
requesting a presentation.  Chair DeBrum indicated that Ms. English would follow up with Mr. Alvarez to 
schedule a presentation. 
 
Chris Chaffee with Redistricting Partners made a presentation on the current lines and the legacy data 
from the Census Bureau. 
 
Liz Stitt with Redistricting Partners welcomed the public to the workshop. She talked about the basics of 
redistricting and redistricting principles as well as DistrictR, which is a mapping tool the County is using to 
visualize maps based on public input.  Liz also conducted a RAC Outreach Presentation. Public 
discussion of various map visualizations followed. 
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ADJOURMENT MOTION: 
 
It was moved, seconded (Mike Morowit / Anne Baird), and passed with a majority vote to adjourn the 
meeting.  
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:45 P.M. 
 
 
Stephen DeBrum, Chair ***  


